

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



January 16, 2008

Mr. David Maloney State Historic Preservation Officer Historic Preservation Office 810 North Capitol Street, NE Washington, DC 20002

Dear Mr. Maloney:

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A has voted unanimously to endorse a survey of all the potentially historic resources within our boundaries. To that end, we are working in partnership with CHRS on a survey effort of the Rosedale and Capitol Hill North (extended) area over the next year and a half. We are asking for your assistance through a federal historic preservation fund grant.

CHRS will be submitting the proposal and listed as grant sponsor, as they will be administering the grant and supplying a 50% cash match. But this is a full partnership between ANC 6A and CHRS. The original cost of the contract to undertake this project was \$67,850. Together with CHRS, we have reduced the price by \$20,800 by supplying volunteer on-site surveyors.

In tandem with the Rosedale project, we are also embarking upon a survey of H Street within our boundaries (from 8<sup>th</sup> to 15<sup>th</sup> Street), in partnership with CHRS.

As you can see, we are very engaged and committed to the historic survey of our neighborhood. We hope that you will assist us in our efforts by granting us the requested \$23,525.

On behalf of the Commission,

**David Holmes** 

Vice Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: Richard Wolf, CHRS

Donna Hanousek, CHRS

Joseph Fengler, Chair, ANC 6A